
 

Liverpool Street - Removal of Permit Parking Lot   1 

  
STAFF REPORT 
ACTION REQUIRED  

Removal of Permit Parking Lot - Liverpool Street  

Date: May 24, 2012 

To: Etobicoke  York Community Council 

From: Director, Transportation Services, Etobicoke York District 

Wards: Ward 11 – York South-Weston 

Reference 
Number: 

p:\2012\Cluster B\TRA\EtobicokeYork\eycc120092-tp 

 

SUMMARY 
Transportation Services is requesting authority from City Council to remove the permit 
parking lot located at the eastern end of Liverpool Street and Runnymede Road, from the 
permit parking inventory.   

The property situated at 828 Runnymede Road, also known as the "Liverpool Parking 
Lot", has been declared surplus and subsequently sold by the City to Habitat for 
Humanity.  

RECOMMENDATIONS 
Transportation Services recommends that City Council:  

1. authorizes the deletion of the Liverpool Parking Lot, situated at the eastern end of 
Liverpool Street and Runnymede Road, from Schedule "A" of Chapter 925, 
Permit Parking.  

Financial Impact 
There is no financial impact associated with this report.   

ISSUE BACKGROUND 
Toronto City Council at its meeting of October 24 and 25, 2011, in considering item 
EX11.15, from the Executive Committee, authorized the sale of 828 Runnymede Road to 
Habitat for Humanity Toronto Inc. for the establishment of new affordable housing units.  
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COMMENTS 
Under Chapter 925, Permit Parking, the Liverpool Parking Lot, also known as 
828 Runnymede Road, and situated on the south west corner of Liverpool Street and 
Runnymede Road, is authorized under the permit parking program. This parking lot has a 
total of 16 parking spaces. Any resident of Liverpool Street may apply for a permit which 
will authorize the holder to park their vehicle in this parking lot.  

There is also a second permit parking lot situated on the north east corner of Liverpool 
Street and Castleton Avenue. This parking lot has a total of 10 parking spaces. Any 
resident of Liverpool Street may apply for a parking permit which will authorize the 
holder to park their vehicle in this parking lot.  

Our records indicate that there are a total of nine residents of Liverpool Street that are in 
possession of a parking permit which will allow them to park their vehicle in either of the 
two parking lots situated on Liverpool Street.  

As required under the City of Toronto Municipal Code, Chapter 925, Permit Parking, the 
General Manager requested the City Clerk to provide notice. Public Notice was placed in 
a major newspaper on May 9, 2012, with an expiration date to raise objections of 
May 23, 2012. The Clerk has confirmed that no written objection was received by the 
expiration date.   

Transportation Services has no objections to the removal of the Liverpool Parking Lot, 
situated at the south west corner of Runnymede Road and Liverpool Street, from the 
permit parking inventory, as all existing permit holders can be accommodated in the 
remaining parking lot, situated on the north east corner of Liverpool Street and Castleton 
Avenue.  

CONTACT 
Vince Loffredi, Supervisor, Permit Parking, Right of Way Management 
Telephone: (416) 338-5890, Fax: (416) 392-1911 
E-mail: vloffred@toronto.ca

 

AFS15905  

SIGNATURE     

_______________________________ 
Steven Kodama, P. Eng. 
Director, Transportation Services – Etobicoke York District  

ATTACHMENTS  

Attachment 1:   Area Map 


